

United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL CAPITAL MEMORIAL ADVISORY COMMISSION Interior Region 1- National Capital Area 1100 Ohio Drive, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20242

IN REPLY REFER TO: 10B (NCAO-LP)

National Capital Memorial Advisory Commission Notice of Public Meeting

NOTE: VIRTUAL MEETING DUE TO COVID-19 PROTOCOLS

The National Capital Memorial Advisory Commission (the Commission) will hold a meeting on October 18, 2022, at 1:00 p.m. Due to Covid-19 protocols, the meeting will be hosted virtually. Additional information on viewing the livestream for the meeting will be available on the "Meeting Notices" tab on the NCMAC website approximately one week in advance of the meeting:

Agenda

The Commission will review:

• The Global War on Terrorism Memorial Foundation's site assessment plan.

The Commission was established by Public Law 99-652, the Commemorative Works Act (40 U.S.C. Chapter 89 et seq.), to advise the Secretary of the Interior (the Secretary) and the Administrator of the General Services Administration (the Administrator) on policy and procedures for establishment of (and proposals to establish) commemorative works in the District of Columbia and its environs, as well as such other matters as it may deem appropriate concerning commemorative works. The Commission examines each memorial proposal for conformance to the Commemorative Works Act and makes recommendations to the Secretary and the Administrator and to Members and Committees of Congress. The Commission also serves as a source of information for persons seeking to establish memorials in Washington, DC, and its environs.

The members of the Commission are as follows:

Director, National Park Service (Chairman)

Chairman, National Capital Planning Commission Architect of the Capitol Chairman, American Battle Monuments Commission Chairman, Commission of Fine Arts Mayor of the District of Columbia Administrator, General Services Administration Secretary of Defense

The meeting will be open to the public. Please contact the Commission Secretary, Beth Porter, by email at beth porter@nps.gov for the following:

- Any questions concerning the agenda topics or meeting arrangements,
- Filing a written statement in response to the meeting agenda items,
- Providing oral testimony at the meeting,
- Opportunities to provide comments after the meeting date.

Note: Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal identifying information in your comment, you should be aware that your entire comment - including your personal identifying information - may be made publicly available at any time. While you can ask us in your comment to withhold your personal identifying information from public review, we cannot guarantee that we will be able to do so.